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1) Secretary’s Report- Motion made by Carol Wood to accept report from January and seconded by Heather Robb
2) Treasurer’s Report
a) Treasurer’s Report - Motion made by Ann Kinslow to accept treasurer’s report / balance sheet details and seconded by Heather Robb
3) Previous Events
a) Jan 9, 2024 – Hershey Informational Mtg, Little Theater, 6:30 pm

b) Jan 10 & 12, 2024 – Sr. CD Rehearsals, 3-9 pm, North Reading

c) Jan 13, 2024 – Sr. District Concert, Mechanics Hall (snow date 1/15), 

d) Jan 18, 2024 – 7th Grade Winter Concert, 7 pm, Whitcomb Auditorium 

e) Jan 24, 2024 - 8th Grade Winter Concert, 7 pm, Whitcomb Auditorium, 
4) Upcoming Events

a) Feb 7 & 14, 2024 – 6th Grade in=school concert (part 1 & 2) [MPSMA not involved as this takes place during school]

b) Feb 12-March 1, 2024 – Double Good Popcorn Fundraiser

c) Feb 15, 2024 Norwood Jazz Festival, Time: 5 pm
d) Feb 20-21, 2024 – Jazz Rehearsals Times: TBA

e) March 4, 2024  – MPSMA Virtual General Meeting 6:30 pm
f) March 6, 2024 – Early Release Day

g) March 6, 2024 –MAJE Districts–Algonquin, Time: 7:30 pm, (snow date 3/8)
h) March 8 & 9, 2024 – MS Musical – Whitcomb Auditorium

i) March 16, 2024 – MAJE States Tentative Norwood HS, (snow date 3/17)
j) March 21 & 22, 2024 – MMEA – All-State

k) March 22-24, 2024 – HS Musical – Whitcomb Auditorium

l) March 22 – 24, 3024 – Coat Check – Paradise City Arts Festival

m) April 1, 2024 - MPSMA Virtual General Meeting 6:30 pm
n) April 5-7, 2024 – MICCA Week-end
o) April 5, 2024 – Symphonic Band – Time: 6:30 pm – Bellingham, MA Adults $10, Students/Seniors $5 – Tickers sold at the door

p) April 11, 2024 – HS Spring Concert, Whitcomb Auditorium, 7 pm

q) April 22-26, 2024 – April School Vacation

5) Scholarships

a) The two remaining scholarship recipients have submitted the correct paperwork and have received their scholarship. – Abby Hennessy and Kevin Desena
6) Committee Reports

a) Student Fundraising - Heather Robb -Still waiting to hear from restaurants
b) By Laws - Heather Robb – currently working on treasury policy
c) Grants – Position Open

d) Candy – Ann Kinslow 

e) Banquet – Ann Kinslow – scheduled for May 23
f) Concessions – Ayako Barnum
i)  7th Grade Winter Concert

(a) Gross Revenue Concessions $328.75
(b) Expenses – (Concessions (-169.90)
(2) Net Concessions $158.10
(3) Door Receipts $171.00

(4) Magnets $40.00

(5) Donations $50.00
(6) Flowers  $64.00

(7) Net Profit: $488.10
ii) 8th Grade Winter Concert

(a) Gross Revenue Concessions $395.75

(b) Expenses – (Concessions (-211.03)

(2) Net Concessions $184.72
(3) Door Receipts $194.00

(4) Magnets $50.00

(5) Donations $35.00

(6) Flowers  $104.00

(7) Net Profit: $567.72
iii) Thank you to especially Ayako and Heather F who helped and spend so many hours working just these two concerts. Thank you to the teachers and Jon who announced the magnets, flowers and concessions. Although the door donations were still very low, its important that the teachers also mention the door donations, along with concessions in there info doc to the parents.
g) Website – Sue Pearl 
i) Thanks to Sue who got the Techsoup coupon to keep down the cost of the zoom subscription.  And for working with Marlene when her computer wasn’t working correctly. Sue is also working to get the google music calendar on the website.  
ii) Marlene has been sending out the link to the music calendar. If you would like the link to the live calendar, please let Marlene Know.
7) Fundraising Reminder

a) When we talk and focus on Fundraising for the trip to lower the price and to help the families with financial situations, we must remember that we need to fund raise for ourselves so we can continue doing business.  We need to sustain level at approximately $10K-$15K a year. (Major expenses – Scholarships, Banquet, performance dress, various asks throughout the year etc.
b) Also FYI starting to send out letter regarding our Spring Concert Program Ad Book.   It includes a new fundraising effort of Sponsorship asking for between $250 to $1000 for people/companies that want to donate. Will include a page showing sponsors at their various levels.  The list will appear in all music concerts programs  and our website.
8) General Fundraising – Jonathan Rosenthal
9) Student Fundraising

10) Volunteers - Heather Fanelli -All set with Norwood jazz Festival and MAJE.
11) Old Business
i) Zoom Account renewed for $102.95 –The renewal amount this year is $159.90. However, Sue used techsoup to get a discount coupon for Zoom.  The discount made the price $79.95 plus surcharges of $5.00 made the balance due $84.95.  There was an $18 fee from tech soup to provide the code.  So the total cost to us was $102.95.  A savings of approximately $57.00.
12) New Business
a) Motion to place an ad in the MHS 2024 yearbook wishing all seniors and listing our music seniors by name.  $103,99 for a ¼ page ad. ($100 for ad and $3.99 service charge.  All ads have to be placed on line.  
The motion made by Marlene was seconded by Heather Robb. The motion was accepted by all.
b) Motion to place an ad in the HS musical (Little Shop of Horrors) at an amount not to exceed $150. I don’t have this year’s prices but I’m assuming similar to last year.  
Last year’s prices were:

(1) Motion for Musical ad

(2) ¼ page $30

(3) ½ page $60

(4) Full page $100
(5) Full page front or back cover $200
The motion made by Marlene to place the ad and was seconded by Heather Robb. The motion was accepted by all.
c) Norwood Classic. - Motion from Jimmy.  Requesting $10/person for dinner at Norwood HS at parent’s concession if needed –depending on the performance time MHS is given.  If it’s very early, the motion is needed. ( If the performance time is later, Jimmy will expect the kids to eat dinner before reporting to MHS. )  The motion is for not more than $300 for students to use at Parent Concession (17 students and a few adults transporting instruments).

The motion made by Heather Robb and seconded by Ann Kinslow. The motion was accepted by all.  (Note: Heather Fanelli abstained.)
A motion to adjourn was made by Heather Robb and seconded by Ann Kinslow.

Happy and Healthy New Year
Thank You for Attending
Our Next Virtual General Meeting is Monday, March 4, 2024
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